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York University Senate – Sub-Committee on Honorary Degrees and Ceremonials
Memorandum
	
To: 		Faculty of Graduate Studies Council
From:	F. Billingsley, Associate Registrar & Director, Records & Scheduling
Date:	3 December 2020
Subject:	Provision of Digital Documents to Students

Background and Rationale
York has partnered with the Association of Registrars of the Universities and Colleges of Canada (ARUCC) National Network to offer digital documents to our students[footnoteRef:1].  The National Network is “working together with Canadian postsecondary institutions to support learner mobility to create a digital credential wallet and trusted document exchange for learners with a view to “transform[ing] post-secondary learner mobility in Canada.” ARUCC has partnered with Digitary to support this initiative and the majority of Canadian Universities and Colleges will be part of this network. [1:  ARUCC National Network Press Release] 

The “digital credential wallet” will encompass the provision of digital copies of letters for items like study permit renewals, diplomas, and transcripts to York students. While there are multiple components to this item, the Sub-Committee is asked to review and approve the degree parchment element only in view of its oversight of the diploma. 
The provision of digital diplomas seeks to respond to the needs of students, as it will allow students to access their diplomas in a more timely manner than is currently possible using mail services. Recognizing that degrees are increasingly the pathway to and/or are a requirement for employment opportunities, this will facilitate students’ entry into the labour market.  This is significant not only for international students, many of whom return to their home countries or seek work VISAs shortly after graduation, but also for all students in the current pandemic situation as they are not able to obtain their diplomas during in-person convocation ceremonies. When convocation ceremonies resume, students will have the benefit of receiving both the hard copy and digital copy of the diploma.
This initiative supports several University Academic Plan priorities, chief among them “From Access to Success,” with its emphasis on “being caring, proactive, responsive, reliable, and supportive as we provide an exceptional experience” to students, and “Advancing Global Engagement,” which highlights the importance of accommodating the needs of international students. It also follows on from Senate’s approval of the conferral of degrees outside of convocation ceremonies in May 2018 which was similarly rooted in a recognition of the need to be responsive to the changing needs of students.
Security Measures
Digitary  confirms that learners who share their records using the platform cannot upload or modify their records in any way and that all records issued to learners are cryptographically signed using a key that is only accessible to officials of the institution in question. This gives the records authenticity, tamper-evidence, and legal validity in line with international legislation and established technical standards.
These signed PDFs can be independently verified by opening them in the latest version of Adobe Reader. Viewed in Adobe Reader, a “blue ribbon” digital signature will appear at the top of the document indicating that is has been digitally signed by the named institution. This also means that the identity of the issuing institution has been independently verified by a trusted third party and that document has not been modified since it was issued.
The partnership with the ARUCC National Network has been verified by the offices of the Counsel, Information, Privacy and Copyright, and Information Security to ensure it meets the University’s data and security standards. 
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